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Date of event: 28/02/2020 Coordinator Dr. Hiren Damor & Dr. Heena Sheikh 

 

Name and Type of 

Event/Activity 
Educational trip to Jeewan Sandhya old Age Home and Blind People association  

Organized by: Venus institute of Physiotherapy  

Department Venus institute of Physiotherapy 

No of Students  59 

Time 09:15 AM -3:00 PM 

 

❖ Brief outline addressed in the event:  
 

Travelling is a good way to learn the new things. People learn more efficiently by seeing rather than reading.                   
We in our college focus more on visual based learning rather than just focusing on books. Keeping that in                   
mind Venus Institute of Physiotherapy has organised a 1 day educational visit to Jeewan Sandhya Old Age                 
Home, NaranPura and Blind People Association, Vastrapur. All students gathered in the campus sharp at 9                
and bus left for the visit at 9:15 AM. First of all, students went to the former place where they guide of the                       
organisation have taken everyone on short tour of the place. Later on, they asked the students to interact with                   
the elderly, where they all got emotionally involved with them and at the end the guide Mrs. Geetaben Patel                   
asked all students and the faculty member to take oath for not leaving their respective parents when they get                   
old. 

Secondly, they went to Blind People Association, Vastrapur. There they got chance to mingle with the                
children who are especially able, who had lost their vision in various case. They have children from many                  
places. They all get schooling, training and vocational training and all at no cost. They also visited the                  
physiotherapy clinic present over there and got chance to learn more from the therapist for the therapy side.                  
Few students also made some donation at the organisation as well.  

Students were very happy with the trip and they all responded very well and also gave positive feedback and                   
also looking forward to the similar activities like this in near future. 

 

 



  

  

❖ Photographs of the event: 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 


